
U. S. Department of Homeland Security 
Region IV 
3003 Chamblee Tucker Road 
Atlanta, GA  30341 

  
                                                                                                

www.fema.gov 

 
 

October 16, 2019 
 

 
Mr. Steve McGugan 
State Hazard Mitigation Officer 
Assistant Director / Mitigation Section Chief 
Division of Emergency Management  
NC Department of Public Safety  
1636 Gold Star Drive 
Raleigh, NC 27607 
   
Reference: Multi-jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan: Wake County  
 
Dear Mr. McGugan: 
 
This is to confirm that we have completed a Federal review of the draft Wake County Multi-jurisdictional 
Hazard Mitigation Plan for compliance with the Federal hazard mitigation planning requirements 
contained in 44 CFR 201.6(b)-(d).   
 
We have determined that the Wake County Multi-jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan is now compliant 
with Federal requirements, subject to formal community adoption.  Upon submittal of a copy of 
documentation of the adoption resolution(s) to our office, we will issue formal approval of the Wake 
County Multi-jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan.  Please have Wake County submit a final copy of 
their Plan, without draft notations and track changes. 
 
If you or the participants in the Wake County Multi-jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan have any further 
questions or need any additional information please do not hesitate to contact Shemeeka Hopkins, of the 
Hazard Mitigation Assistance Branch, at (770) 220-8788 or Edwardine S. Marrone, of my staff, at (919) 825-
2297. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Kristen M. Martinenza, P.E., CFM 
Branch Chief 
Risk Analysis  
FEMA Region IV 

 


